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FALL 2012 V OL.  XI I I   I SSUE 3 

O SO SACREDACRED  CCROSSROSS  WWEE  GGREETREET  TTHEEHEE!!  

days of re-orientation in the ònew lawó of 

Christ; 2. of atonement through prayer and 

fasts, and above all, through the pouring out 

before the Altar of divine mercy of the Eu-

charistic blood of the Lamb of God for our 

sins; and 3. of thanksgiving for the fruits of 

the field [in spite of the hot summer]  but 

more importantly, the fruits of the Holy 

Spirit which God in His mercy bestowed 

upon us during the past three months. 

 In this newsletter you will see some 

of the fruits of the Canons Regular such as 

the profession of final vows as well as other 

events over the past few months.  I hope 

that you enjoy the articles and photographs.   
 

O SACRED CROSS WE GREET THEE! 

O CROSS WHEREON SALVATION, 

WAS WROUGHT BY CHRISTõS OBLATION. 

POST CR U C EM 2012 

FROM THE DESK OF THE SUPERIOR, 
  

Vexilla Regis:  Hymn for Passiontide 
 

THE ROYAL BANNERS FORWARD GO, 

THE CROSS SHINES FORTH IN MYSTIC GLOW, 

WHERE HE IN FLESH, OUR FLESH WHO MADE 

OUR SENTENCE BORE, OUR RANSOM PAID.  
 

 he feast of the Holy Cross is celebrated 

on the 14th of September.   I often reflect on the 

words of the hymn, Vexilla Regis, the first verse 

of which is printed above.  After the Feast of the 

Holy Cross, the days become shorter and the 

night arrives so much sooner, but the light of the 

Holy Cross continues to lead us in times of dark-

ness.   

 The September Ember days after the 

Feast of the Holy Cross, have their roots in the  

Jewish solemnities of; 1. The feast of the New 

Moon; 2. the day of Atonement; and 3. the feast 

of Tabernacles.  As we observe the Ember days we 

are reminded of the spiritual renewal which is nec-

essary to combat trials and tribulations and to 

Carry our Cross with the Risen Lord.   

   These Ember days must be for us; 1. 
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THOSE TAKING  FINAL VOWS  
ARE  COVERED BY THE FUNERAL PALL  
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ARCHABBOT LAMBERT REILLY, O.S.B. VISITS  
THE CANONS FOR THE ANNUAL RETREAT 

 his past August the Canons Regular of St. John Cantius were privileged to have Archabbott Lambert Reilly, O.S.B. as our 

retreat master for our annual week long retreat. The retreat is a time set aside for spiritual refreshment as well as a time to òtake 

stockó of the events of the last year, how weõve grown in holiness as individuals and as a community. This time is so important in 

the eyes of Holy Mother Church that canon law requires all clergy and religious to annually take up this exercise.  

 Archabbott Lambertõs talents as a retreat 

master are well known and his words of wisdom and 

wit are the fruit of many years of giving retreats 

around the country. Among the many topics dis-

cussed in the retreat the Archabbott spoke of the need 

to know what we truly are in the eyes of God, and to 

remember that, òWhere we are now the Saints once 

were, and where they are now we someday hope to 

be.ó  These thoughts for meditation help foster a gen-

tle call to remind us that our goal is heaven and that 

all we do here should be directed to that goal. Our 

relationship with Christ must be the most important 

thing in our lives. This is not only true for priests and 

religious, but for all Christians striving for holiness. 

We are so thankful to the Archabbott for his time 

with us and the many spiritual insights he shared. His 

presence was a great gift for our community.   

 

ARCHABBOT RIELLY, O.S.B,  MOST REV. BASIL MEEKING,  
FR. REGIS BARWIG, O.S.B , AND MEMBERS OF THE CANONS  

ON THE FRONT STEPS OF ST. JOHNõS AT THE END OF THE RETREAT 

 HANKS to the efforts of Br. Chad McCoy, S.J.C, Sharon Grossklas and 

all the brothers and volunteers that helped out, the Don Bosco Boys and Girls 

camps were a success once again this summer. There were 6 sessions of week 

long camps for boys and another for girls from ages 8 to 13. There was also 

separate boys and girls high school camps as well. The camps included sports, 

scavenger hunts, canoeing, paintball, daily Mass and Rosary, and spiritual 

talks. The camps are meant to serve the youth by the building up of good 

morals and virtues, while at the same time having a fun and memorable sum-

mer, all in a Catholic setting that will hopefully deepen their sense of faith and Love for God. The camps are open to those of 

all faiths and backgrounds, and from all over the country. For more information please contact Br. Chad McCoy, S.J.C. 

DON BOSCO BOYS AND GIRLS CAMPS  
T 

CANONS 2012 BENEFIT DINNER 
 

 e would like to take this opportunity to thank all those who in any way contrib-

uted to the success of our 2012 Benefit Dinner to help defray the cost of seminary tui-

tion for our future priests.  The dinner was held at the elegant Cathedral Hall at the 

historic University Club of Chicago overlooking Lake Michigan. The Canons are so 

very grateful for the continued financial generosity as well as the moral and spiritual 

support of all our benefactors. Whether by prayers or donations, our ability to serve the 

Church relies in large part on the generosity of those to whom we serve.  

 

 
W 



FOUR MEN TAKE FINAL VOWS  
 e are blessed to announce the profession of four of our members into final 

vows. Brs. Juan Garcia, Kevin Mann, Matthew Schuster, and Mark Visconti took 

their final vows on August 15th, the Feast of the Assumption of Our Lady. This 

profession involves making vows to God to live in a permanent state of poverty, 

chastity, and obedience according to the Rule of St. Augustine and our Constitu-

tions. In order to be received into final vows with the Canons Regular, one must 

complete a two year period of noviate formation followed by at least three years of 

continued formation under temporary vows before becoming eligible to take final 

vows.   

 The three evangelical councils of poverty, chastity, and obedience, though 

might seem like a burden to some, actually allow the religious to experience a sense 

of true freedom to follow God and a foretaste of heaven here on earth. The vows of 

poverty and chastity well lived leave the religious free to be òconcerned with the 

things of Godó as St. Paul says, while the vow of obedience allows for the oppor-

tunity to offer to God our most valuable possession, our own will. They are remind-

ers that we are only pilgrims here, and to store up for ourselves treasures in heaven.   

 

  It is no coincidence that the community 

chooses the Feast of the Assumption for itõs day 

of profession of vows. Not only is it the day on 

which the community was officially founded, but 

it is most fitting to offer oneself in service to 

God on a feast of Our Lady. Mary is the model 

and highest aim for all those who say with her, 

òBe it done unto me according to thy word.ó 

Each member of the Canons Regular consecrates 

himself to the Blessed Virgin in order to be com-

pletely hers and to offer everything to God 

through her. We would also like to recognize Br. 

David Yallaly, S.J.C. who made his first tempo-

rary profession of vows on the same day.  

 rs. Cory Lunn (right) and Andrew Panzer (left) have been admit-

ted into the noviate of the Canons Regular of St. John Cantius. The Novi-

ate is a two year program of spiritual, intellectual, and human formation 

prior to formal seminary training. It is a time for immersion into the char-

ism of the Canons as well as preparation for our way of life.  Br. Cory 

grew up in Nova Scotia, Canada and was raised as an Anglican. After his 

conversion at a young age he began to consider a call to the priesthood 

and was drawn to the rich liturgical life and traditions of the Church. In 

2007, with the help of EWTN he began researching communities which led him to the Canons. Br. 

Andrew Panzer, a native of the Chicago area, comes from a musical background and discerned a vocation through spiritual direc-

tion and a love for Christ and His Church. Please remember them as well as all those in formation as they discern Godõs will.  

TWO RECEIVED INTO THE NOVIATE  

 

 

  
B 

 
W 



W H O  AR E T H E  CA N O N S RE G U L A R 
O F SA I N T  JO H N  CA N T I U S? 

Help Us Restore the Sacred 
  

  

                                            SP I R I T U A L L Y  
ore than anything else, we need your prayers. Please 

keep all the priests, seminarians, and brothers in your 

prayer intentions, and also pray for future vocations, that more 

men may devote their lives to Christ and His Church. Know 

that we are praying for your intentions, as we remember all our 

benefactors in our daily Rosary. 
 

F I N A N C I A L L Y  

We could not exist without the financial support of generous 

friends who value the importance of preserving and cultivating 

our sacred traditions. Please consider making a tax-deductible 

contribution or even remembering us in your Estate planning. he Canons Regular of St. John Cantius is a Public Asso-

ciation of the Christian Faithfulña new, growing reli-

gious community of men, established with the approval of 

Francis Cardinal George, O.M.I., and the Congregation of the 

Resurrection.  Founded in 1998 by Fr. C. Frank Phillips, 

C.R., their mission is the Restoration of the Sacredñ

Instaurare Sacrañin the context of parish ministry through 

solemn liturgies, devotions, sacred music and art, instruction 

in our Church heritage, Catholic culture, and catechesis. 

VV I AI A   SSA C R AA C R A  
QUARTERLY N EWSLETTER FOR THE  
CANONS REGULAR OF ST .  JOHN  CANTIUS 
 

825 N Carpenter St 
Chicago, IL 60642-5405 

MM O V I N GO V I N G ??  
  

If you are planning to 
move, or you are receiv-
ing more than one copy, 
please let us know by 
phone or email at 
 canons@cantius.org. 
This helps postage costs 
and you will not miss an 
issue of the Via Sacra.  
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WANT  TO SEE MORE? 
  

You can view more photos from our 

gallery and read news on our web site: 
 

WWW .CANONS-REGULAR.ORG 
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